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SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
April 3, 2018 

 
I have been communicating with you and the staff in regard to the calendar for the coming school year.  
I have a meeting on Tuesday March 27 with staff representatives to discuss their concerns.  There will 
be a presentation in regard to the calendar in tonight’s agenda. 
 
I am hoping that we have seen the last of the severe winter weather that would cause a school closure 
or delay.  At this time the last day of school is scheduled for Tuesday June 19.  In accordance with 
minimum standards, the last day of class for the senior class will be Tuesday June 12 with graduation 
being held on Friday June 15. 
 
Our first Wellness Fair will be held on May 16th to correspond with open enrollment for health 
insurance.  Representatives from Hampshire Hills, Delta Dental, Axe-Advisor Financial Advisors, 
Duck in a Row Yoga, Reiki Dot Calm, Verizon Wireless, and Cigna will be here for staff with more 
vendors to come.  Thanks to Laura Swim-Gifford for organizing this event. 
 
We have begun posting for positions that we know we will need and that the board has been made 
aware of.  By board policy, all positions must be posted for a minimum of 10 calendar days.  At this 
time, those positions are: 
 
 High School Social Studies  
 Kindergarten Teacher 
 5th Grade Teacher 
 Pre-school Teacher 
 Middle School English 
 Middle School Science 
 Earth/Physical Science  
 Chemistry/Physics 
 Assistant Principal- WLC 
 
We have received notification that our grant proposal to upgrade our security cameras has been 
forwarded for approval from the DOE to the Governor and Executive Council.  The grant if awarded 
will be for $24,000 and we should know by May 5th.  Thanks to Kevin Verratti for spearheading this 
effort. 
 
Nomination lists have been forwarded to me by the principals and are part of tonight’s agenda. 
 
I was pleased to participate in Read Across America week reading to Mrs. Tierney’s 5th grade class. 
 
I attended the NHSAA Legislative Update part 2, held on Monday March 26 in Concord.  I have 
included a list of the bills being considered by the legislature that deal with education. 
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